
 

Grand Junction, Colo. 
November 10, 1921 
 
The City Council met as a canvassing board, C.B. Rich and Henry 
Tupper, Notaries public, and Henry Grubbs, Justice od the Peace, 
taking the places of Commissioner Cherrington, Garber and Peck, 
candidates for election, and the board proceeded to canvass the 
vote cast at the general municipal election held November 8, 
1921. 
 
At the conclusion of the canvass the board made the following 
report. 
 
REPORT OF CANVASSING BOARD 

 
We, the undersigned acting as a canvassing board hereby certify 
that we have canvassed the returns of the Municipal election held 
in the City of Grand Junction, State of Colorado on November 8, 
1921, and from said canvass find results to be as follows: 
 
 
FOR COMMISSIONER OF PUBLIC AFFAIRS 
 

Candidates 9th 10th 11th 12th 16th Total 

Chas. E. Cherrington 53 61 100 70 163 447 

Walter G. Jones 165 205 189 167 251 977 

C.P. McCary   1    

 

 
FOR COMMISSIONER OF WATER AND SEWERS 
 

Candidates 9th 10th 11th 12th 16th Total 

Chas. M. Garber 65 62 108 87 163 485 

John W. Haynes 144 193 176 140 236 889 

C.E. Adams   1    

 
 
FOR COMMISSIONER OF FINANCE AND SUPPLIES 
 

Candidate 9th 10th 11th 12th 16th Total 

Fred A. Peck 176 217 257 195 373 1218 

J. Smith  1     

Tom Fields  1     

D. B. Bailey   1    

 
 
FOR COMMISSIONER OF HEALTH AND CIVIC BEAUTY 
 

Candidates 9th 10th 11th 12th 16th Total 

John B. Fonder 104 127 167 123 236 757 

Roy R. Rowland 77 106 92 75 133 483 

Fred Mantey   1    



 

 
Charter amendment being "an amendment to the Charter of the City 
of Grand Junction providing for more representative and effective 
city government and providing for City Manager and repealing 
sections of the charter in conflict therewith." 
 
 

Precinct 9th 10th 11th 12th 16th Total Majority 

For 165 244 272 212 355 1248 688 

Against 101 97 92 94 176 560  

 
 
First ordinance being "an ordinance providing for the purchase of 
certain real estate to be used in whole or in part as a public 

cemetery to authorize the execution of canvasses of lots for 
burial purposes and the entering into of contracts between the 
City of Grand Junction and lot owners for perpetual maintenance 
of cemetery lots." 
 
 

Precinct 9th 10th 11th 12th 16th Total Majority 

For 181 231 278 232 398 1320 1009 

Against 52 68 61 49 81 311  

 
 
Second ordinance being "an ordinance concerning the vacating of 
certain streets and alleys in Barton Canons, subdivision to the 

City of Grand Junction and the exclusion of certain territory in 
said subdivision from the city limits of the City of Grand 
Junction." 
 
 

Precinct 9th 10th 11th 12th 16th Total Majority 

For 139 215 239 184 338 1115 726 

Against 80 71 65 74 99 389  

 
 
Dated at Grand Junction, Colorado, November 10, 1921 
 
/s/ L.E. Blackstone 
________ 

Commissioner of Highways 
 
/s/ Henry Grubbs 
________ 
Justice of the Peace 
 
/s/ Charles D. Rich 
________ 
Notary Public 
 
/s/ Henry Tupper 



________ 

Notary Public 
 
Moved by Commissioner Peck, seconded by Commissioner Blackstone 
that the report of the canvassing board be accepted and spread on 
the minutes of this meeting. The motion being put, upon call of 
roll the Commissioners voted as follows, Cherrington, yea, 
Garber, yea, Blackstone, yea, Peck yea. All the Commissioners 
voting yea, the motion was declared carried. 
 
The following resolution was then introduced and read. 
 
RESOLUTION 
 
Whereas there was submitted to the electors at the General 

Election held November 8, 1921 a proposed charter amendment 
providing for a more representative and effective city 
government, and providing for a city manager, and repealing 
sections of the charter in conflict herewith". That at said 
election a majority of the votes cast on the question of the 
adoption or rejection of said amendment was in favor of the 
adoption thereof. 
 
Therefore Be It Resolved that the said amendment is hereby 
declared carried; that the City Clerk be, and he is hereby 
authorized and instructed, to cause the same to be published once 
in the official paper of the City and that he file with the 
Secretary of the State of Colorado two copies thereof with the 
vote for and against, officially certified by him. 

 
Moved by Commissioner Blackstone, seconded by Commissioner Garber 
that the resolution as read be passed and adopted. The motion 
being put, upon call of roll the Commissioners voted as follows, 
Cherrington, yea, Garber, yea, Blackstone, yea, Peck yea. All the 
Commissioners voting yea, the motion was declared carried. 
 
The following resolution was next presented and read. 
 
RESOLUTION 
 
Whereas an ordinance entitled "AN ORDINANCE PROVIDING FOR THE 
PURCHASE OF CERTAIN REAL ESTATE TO BE USED IN WHOLE OR IN PART AS 
A PUBLIC CEMETERY TO AUTHORIZE THE EXECUTION OF CONVEYANCES OF 

LOTS FOR BURIAL PURPOSES AND THE ENTERING INTO OF CONTRACTS 
BETWEEN THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION AND LOT OWNERS FOR PERPETUAL 
MAINTENANCE OF CEMETERY LOTS" was submitted to the qualified 
electors at the election held November 8, 1921 for their adoption 
or rejection. That at said election a majority of the votes cast 
on the said question were in favor of the adoption thereof. 
 
Therefore the same is hereby declared to have been passed and 
adopted by the qualified electors at said election and the City 
Clerk is hereby authorized and instructed to cause the same to be 
published in one issue of the official newspaper of the City of 



Grand Junction, and that the said ordinance be numbered People's 

Ordinance No. 10 
 
Moved by Commissioner Peck, seconded by Commissioner Garber that 
the resolution as read be passed and adopted. The motion being 
put, upon call of roll the Commissioners voted as follows, 
Cherrington, yea, Garber, yea, Blackstone, yea, Peck yea, All the 
Commissioners voting yea, the motion was declared carried. 
 
The following resolution was read by the clerk. 
 
RESOLUTION 
 
Whereas an ordinance entitled "AN ORDINANCE CONCERNING THE 
VACATING OF CERTAIN STREETS AND ALLEYS IN BENTON CANON'S 

SUBDIVISION TO THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION AND THE EXCLUSION OF 
CERTAIN TERRITORY IN SAID SUBDIVISION FROM THE CITY LIMITS OF THE 
CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION was submitted to the qualified electors at 
the election held November 8, 1921 for their adoption or 
rejection. That at said election a majority of the votes cast on 
the said question were in favor of the adoption thereof. 
 
Therefore the same is hereby declared to have been passed and 
adopted by the qualified electors at said election and the City 
Clerk is hereby authorized and instructed to cause the same to be 
published in one issue of the official newspaper of the City of 
Grand Junction and that the said ordinance be numbered People's 
Ordinance No. 11 
 

Moved by Commissioner Peck, seconded by Commissioner Blackstone 
that the resolution as read be passed and adopted. The motion 
being put, upon call of roll the Commissioners voted as follows, 
Cherrington, yea, Garber, yea Peck, yea, Blackstone yea. All the 
Commissioners voting yea, the motion was declared carried. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Cherrington the meeting adjourned. 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
Act. City Clerk 
 


